RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED
DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES
March 20, 2024

The Rinéyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council met on March 20, 2024. Ms.
Breeding called the meeting to order at 3:25 p.m.

The following members were present: Hannah Bristol, Michelle Young, Stephanie Breeding, and
Marquist Dorsett
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OPENING BUSINESS
A. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS
There were no visitors.
B. AGENDA APPROVAL
The agenda was reviewed and approved by H. Bristol and seconded by M.
Dorsett, motion carried

FEBRUARY MINUTES
The minutes from February were reviewed and M. Young motioned to approve as
amended, seconded by M. Dorsett. All members were in favor, motion carried

PTT CHECKING ACCOUNT

The committee members reviewed the bank statement for February. The only
concern was there are three (3) checks that do not have second person signature on
them.

FINANCIAL REPORTS
The financial reports were reviewed by the committee with no questions or concerns.

ACCIDENT REPORTS
Pre-School: 0 accidents
Kindergarten: 1 accident
1* grade: 3 accidents

2" grade: 3 accidents

3" grade: 4 accidents

4™ grade: 2 accidents

5" grade: 1 accident

STUDENT/SCHOOL SUCCESS STORIES/GOALS/NEEDS

A. Treble Chorus preformed with 7 of our students at Campbellsville University.
Ms. Josey has done an amazing job with students. Ms. Updegraff went and
chaperoned as well.

B. Academic Team will compete in the 2" District competition this Saturday
against Lakewood.
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C. Book Club has been going great! We have several students that are up to the 4t
book club. When students reach the 4™ book club, they will be given a medal at
the awards ceremony.

D. Lots of former students are performing in Shrek at the PAC. Kayla Haynes,
Remmi Cunningham, and Molly Knapp. Students will be going to watch the
show today and tomorrow.

E. M. Young announced that Robotics started last week. They are not doing an
Elementary level competition but 3" graders are doing a mission to Mars course
and 4" and 5™ grade are doing a Vex Course, building their own course for an in
house competition.

APPROVAL OF THE 2024-2025 STAFFING ALLOCATIONS

S. Breeding presented the staffing allocation and stated that we are allotted the same
number of teachers, SPED teachers and we gained a %; time floater Instructional
Assistant. We lost an ESSER Interventionist position which is B. Cunningham’s
position. She is a tenure teacher so she has her choice at positions. S. Breeding said
she is planning on keeping the LI units like they are. H. Bristol asked if the new LI
positions that are posted would effect our population in those classes, to which S.
Breeding explained that there are 20 LI Preschool students that are coming next year,
so the board opened additional units. ‘

STAFFING

A. Ms. Lineberry and Ms. Riggs are going to stay home next year to take are of new
babies and E. Nichols is retiring.

B. S. Breeding would like to start interviewing the week after Spring Break.

C. Currently have a 1% grade position that Stivers is covering. Stivers will need to
apply since she is a permanent sub and an LI teacher position. Mike Lawson has
been in Indiana and Ohio looking for LI teachers and has sent some applications
to S. Breeding to review.

D. S. Breeding said she is going to do some moving of teachers so that there aren’t
all new teachers in one grade. H. Bristol asked when S. Breeding would be
letting staff know about grade level changes to which S. Breeding stated, she is
holding off until pink slips are given out on Thursday and Friday next week.

E. S.Breeding stated the board would be voting on allowing students to use the 3
bank days at the end of the year, but staff will be required to work.

F. S.Breeding said as of now she is looking at the following for the 2024-2025
school year: 4 Kindergarten teachers, 1-1/2 split class in 1%, 3- 4™ grade teachers.
Kindergarten already has 14 per class for next year.

NEW BUSINESS

A. M. Dorsett said he hasn’t heard any complaints or concerns from parents

B. The student assignment policy is going home with report cards. This allows
parents to give guidance on what type of teacher would be best for their student.
We no longer allow parents to select their student’s teacher.

C. R. Moore sent PTT board a reminder that they need to hold SBDM parent
elections at their next meeting.



D. R. Moore also stated that the PPA budget for 2024-2025 has been cut by $5.00 a
student which is a $2500.00 cut. Parents will need to purchase supplies unless it
is used by the teacher then they will need to purchase it out of their teacher
funds.

E. T. Morgan recommended everyone call their legislature regarding funding for
public schools.

F. S. Breeding said they are working on the PD plan for next year. She knows there
will be numerous trainings for math. S. Breeding said they are also looking at
OG training for Instructional Assistants. Rineyville is not on the list for Safe
Shooter training this year. It is a 3 year rotation.

G. S. Breeding is looking into new reading material because of Senate Bill 9.

H. M. Young said that part of the toolbox for [Ready is disappearing so download it
and then you can have it forever.

I.  OG walkthroughs went great, they were very complimentary. C. Sheeran pulled
up the pacing guide to see where teachers are compared to where they should be.

J. Impact Survey results will be shared at Faculty Meeting. They were not good at
all. Only 36 Certified staff completed the survey. S. Breeding is going to have
every grade level look over the results and see what needs to be worked on but
everyone needs to understand we went the 1% quarter without an AP.

ADJOURNMENT
H. Bristol motioned to adjourn, seconded by M. Young. All members were in favor,
motion carried. S. Breeding called the meeting to adjourn at 3:59pm.
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Stephanie Breeding, Chairperson Rebecca Moore, Secretary
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